

# THURLESTONE PARISH HALL

Minutes of committee meeting held  
30 October 2017, 4.30pm, Yeo Room

**PRESENT:** P Crawford, A Daily (Secretary), N Irwin (Chairman), J Le Grice, P Macdonald, A Martin & D Martin.

**1. Apologies** received from S Dwyer, M Stickland, C & L White & B Zaffiro

**2. Minutes** of meeting held 18 September 2017 agreed and signed.

### **3. Events Programme 2017**

- ❖ **Tim Kliphaus (18/11/17)** – Advance ticket sales currently stand at 45. Advertised in What's on in Salcombe, Tim sends out his own list of where he is appearing and Neill has contacted the Kingsbridge Jazz Club. The trio will be staying with Judith all being well. (**Judith**)
- ❖ **2018 Events** – Neill contacted the brilliant pianist Johan de Cock who could play at the hall on 27/10/17 for £450, committee agreed so Neill will confirm. Tim Abel is available after March. Family Fun in May probably without a BBQ, Cheese and Wine in July, Open Gardens and Autumn Fair in September. Diane contacted the Murder Mystery Company and they can come on 17 November for a fee of £150 if fed or £100 if not. Also discussed the possibility of some kind of dance in February. Judith also suggested Tiger Drumming who came to the WI and were very good, they would love to do an evening event, which they would arrange, and a Japanese lady in the group could also provide Japanese food. Circus Berzerkus are popular for children, we will add to the list for 2019.
- ❖ **Wild Artichoke** – they have visited the hall and are very keen to use it as a venue. They will publicise the event, which consists of 2 courses for £30 payable in advance. We would provide crockery etc. and set up the tables as well as a couple of us running the bar, this will provide profit for the Hall. Suggestion was February or March, Anna will contact them to arrange a date. (**Anna**)

**4. Treasurer's Report** - Lisa sent a report in her absence. Income of £130 received for Car Parking. Donations received of £500 from DCC and £350 from SHDC towards the Defibrillator. Income from the Autumn Fair of £740.72 but Family Fun was a disappointment just under £100 was made. £2 received from Teamakers. Expenditure for the Defibrillator that cost £1602.26 in total and £52.30 for cleaning materials.

### **5. Maintenance Committee Report.**

Hand-dyer in Gents has been removed and will be replaced with the one from the Ladies where a new one is to be installed.

Air Fresheners put up in various places around the Hall, but not proved popular with groups using the main Hall, so some have been removed.

## 6. AOB

- ❖ Anna would like to arrange for the Heartstart group to do a Defibrillator demonstration for about 20 people and suggested we invite representatives from the groups who use to Hall to attend. Gillian Marshall will also arrange a St Johns Ambulance presentation that will cater for more people. Another option is to use the DVDs provided and the mannequin for practice with small groups or at home. **(Anna)**
- ❖ Keys in the cupboard, this will be a bigger job then expected, as first key tried did not fit. **(Diane)**
- ❖ A list of dates for 2018 meetings will be drawn up. **(Alison)**

**Date of next meeting** – 4 December 2017 in Yeo Room at 4.30pm

The meeting closed 5.25pm

Signed.....  
Chairman

Date.....